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- The Hub will consist of a nimble team, largely comprised of secondments from UN system entities, 

that understands the broader landscape across the entire food system, makes connections and 

ensures a systems approach, and showcases success and lessons learned. Resident Coordinators and 

UN Country Teams will contribute to annual reporting and regular reporting to the Chair of the UN 

Sustainable Development Group (UNSDG) on support to national pathways. Drawing on this work at 

country, regional and global levels, the Secretary-General will submit an annual report – until 2030 – 

to the HLPF on progress in following up to this Summit. It will also continue to promote a strong 

narrative around transformative action in food systems to achieve the SDGs and prepare a global 

stock-take for Member States every two years through 2030 to drive continuous progress. 

 

Organization of the Hub 

- The Hub will be hosted by FAO on behalf of the UN system. Oversight of the Hub will fall on a 

Steering Group comprised of the Principals of the RBAs, DCO, and UNEP as the initial Chair of an 

evolved UN Task Force. The Chair of the UN Task Force will rotate among interested UN agencies 

with strong connections to the work of the Hub. 

- This oversight group will engage on the Hub’s work with the Executive Office of the Secretary-

General (EOSG) and the UNSDG. It will also routinely brief and share information on progress and 

lessons with Member States, the Informal Joint RBA Governing Board, Chairs of the RBA Governing 

Bodies, the Chair of the Committee on Food Security, and the High-Level Political Forum, through 

ECOSOC.  

- The Hub will be supported by the leadership of the FAO Office of SDGs reporting within the Office of 

the FAO Director-General


